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>k^ikª«rs§ ®rªs´s|q s| 

L¯kk|«z^|i 
One of the things that inspires us as Co-Chairs of the Domestic and Family 

Violence Prevention Council (the Prevention Council) is the large number of 

grassroots and local actions led by community, business and government 

organisations bringing about positive change, challenging negative 

attitudes and strengthening a shared sense of responsibility to prevent 

domestic and family violence. 

Since our first face-to-face meeting in February 2020, the Prevention 

Council like so many of you, has adapted its working approach to ensure 

our activities to drive forward elements of the L¯kk|«z^|i 5~´kª|{k|®ís 

Third Action Plan 2019å20 to 2021å22 under its Domestic and Family 

Violence Prevention Strategy 2016å2026 remain relevant, purposeful and deliver impact.  

Thankfully, technology is enabling the Prevention Council to continue to be involved in tackling issues 

and raising public interest in domestic and family violence prevention. 

This has included talking with local councils, service providers and community organisations in 

P~µ|«´szzk ^|i ®rk ?~ªk®~| *^· Mkqs~| ^|i «¯§§~ª®s|q ®rk µ~ªy ®rk·íªk i~s|q s| ®rksª z~g^z 

communities.  

COVID-19 is challenging us all on ma|· isppkªk|® zk´kz«Ï f¯® s®í« s{§~ª®^|® ®~ §^¯«k ^|i ªkg~q|s«k ®rk 

§~«s®s´k« ^« µkzzÎ B|k ~p ®rk fªsqr®kª ~¯®g~{k« µkíªk «kks|q s« ^ qªk^®kª «k|«k ~p ì®~qk®rkª|k««í ^|i 

community.   

With a great deal of work still to do before we rid ourselves of domestic and family violence, leaders 

are stepping up and adding their weight and expertise to this space.  Those leaders can be found in 

schoolyards, around kitchen benches and boardroom tables å there is plenty of room for everyone to 

play a part. 

 

Cheers 

Kay McGrath OAM and Bob Atkinson AO APM 

  

Bulletin | September 2020 

https://www.csyw.qld.gov.au/resources/campaign/end-violence/third-action-plan.pdf
https://www.csyw.qld.gov.au/resources/campaign/end-violence/dfv-prevention-strategy.pdf
https://www.csyw.qld.gov.au/resources/campaign/end-violence/dfv-prevention-strategy.pdf


Domestic and Family Violence Prevention Council September 2020 

 

Domestic and Family Violence Prevention Council Page 2 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Training hairdressers to support victims by providing the right advice at the 

right time 

Australia's 67,000 plus hairdressers and barbers often have an intimate and trusting relationship with their clients. 

Bribie Island hairdresser, Sonia Colvin, wants to harness that special relationship so they can recognise clients 

affected by domestic and family violence and elder abuse and point them in the right direction for specialist support.  

 

The potential reach of Hairdressers with Hearts is enormous. Hairdressers and barbers are a part of all communities, 

including in rural and remote Queensland where specialist services are more limited. Cultural and socio-economic 

barriers are diminished because we all need a haircut. Mobile hairdressers visit some of our most vulnerable and 

socially isolated people in their homes, including older people, people with a disability and those living in nursing 

homes. Connecting with people in a safe and relaxed way encourages them talk about their lives and experiences. 

 

Hairdressers with Hearts is launching its training program developed with the Centre Against Domestic Abuse and 

the Queensland Elder Abuse Prevention Unit. The Prevention Council is now working to connect Sonia and her team 

with expertise, resources and volunteers to help Hairdressers with Hearts promote, deliver and grow the training 

program. For more information, visit the Hairdressers with Hearts website. 

 

 

Fostering Local Partnerships 
Across Queensland, individuals, communities, and organisations are developing innovative local 

responses to domestic and family violence. No single person, organisation, community, or government 

can stop the behaviour and attitudes that perpetuate the cycle of violence. It is only by working together 

that we can achieve our vision of a Queensland free from domestic and family violence. The Prevention 

Council works with organisations å small and large, new and old å to connect people, ideas, expertise and 

resources to build and strengthen local responses, extend their influence and reach, and help everyone 

do their part to end domestic and family violence. 

êWk µkªk ®rªszzki µrk| we were asked to present to the Council. It was a wonderful 

opportunity for us to share our vision and concept with the Prevention Council and we look 

forward to working with them further in the future - if you can help one person it is worth it. 

Together we can make a difference. "  
Sonia and Adrienne 

Hairdressers with Hearts 

 

Safer places for CALD women in 

Townsville 

Creating understanding of the factors that hinder 

help-seeking and reporting among migrant and 

refugee women experiencing violence, is critical to 

creating safer pathways for support.  

Townsville Multicultural Support Group works with 

local services to constructively build cultural safety 

readiness å including establishing policies and 

protocols and training in cultural competency to 

promote cultural safety and a sense of welcome.  

J^ª®|kª ~ªq^|s«^®s~|« is«§z^· ^ êN^pk Jz^gk«ë §~«®kª 

in their offices once they make the commitment to 

cultural inclusion and have updated their practices.   

The poster conveys the message that the participating 

organisation is a safe space and gives clients from 

culturally and linguistically diverse backgrounds 

(CALD) a clear sign of cultural safety.  

Find out more about the Safer Pathways for CALD 

Women project here. 

 

 

For support call: 

DV Connect Womensline on 1800 811 811 

DV Connect Mensline on 1800 600 636 

 

 

 

Culture is never an excuse 

We can all play an important role in helping victims seek help and find safety from domestic and family violence. The 

way you respond to someone experiencing domestic and family violence can make a crucial difference in their life.   

Translated resources to help victims and their friends and family know the signs of abuse, where to get help and 

how to provide support are now available for download in 29 languages from www.qld.gov.au/dfvresources.   

Getting information and help 

The End Domestic and Family Violence website s« ^ gk|®ª^z §~s|® p~ª |kµ« ^|i s|p~ª{^®s~| ^f~¯® ®rk q~´kª|{k|®í« 

reform program to eliminate domestic and family violence in our community. 

7|p~ª{^®s~| ~| rkz§ ^|i «¯§§~ª® ~§®s~|« s« ^´^sz^fzk ~| ®rk L¯kk|«z^|i 5~´kª|{k|®í« DFV Support website. 

 

 

https://www.hairdresserswithhearts.com.au/
https://www.anrows.org.au/research-program/culturally-and-linguistically-diverse-projects-with-action-research/townsville-multicultural-support-group-tmsg/
http://www.qld.gov.au/dfvresources
https://www.csyw.qld.gov.au/gateway/end-domestic-family-violence
https://campaigns.premiers.qld.gov.au/dfvsupport/
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Promoting good practice 
Knowing what we can do to prevent and respond to domestic and family violence can be overwhelming. 

The Prevention Council is continually inspired by the resourcefulness and creativity of individuals and 

organisations in developing practical local initiatives, but we don't all need to be innovators. Sometimes 

we just need to know what is already working elsewhere.  

The Prevention Council connects with communities to identify what works for them enabling others to 

consider how they might duplicate, adapt or even improve these initiatives in their own communities.   

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
. 

 

Helping to keep women and children in rental accommodation safe 

Award-winning Moreton Bay property managers, Solutions Property Management, are 

proactively working to educate staff and landlords about their responsibilities to support victims 

of domestic and family violence.  

As a Real Estate Institute of Queensland (REIQ) board director and Managing Director of 

Solutions Property Management, Laura Valenti recently shared information about a range of 

resources developed by REIQ, Tenants Queensland and Q Shelter.   

These tools are available to support real estate professionals, domestic and family violence 

support workers, tenants experiencing domestic and family violence and landlords. Laura is 

keen to ensure the message is also distributed to the landlords aligned with her company.  

Led by Prevention Council Member Penny Carr, in partnership with the REIQ and Moreton Bay 

Region Industry and Tourism (MBRIT) will be some additional communications to build on 

>^¯ª^í« µ~ªy ^|i {^yk «¯ªk s® ªk^grk« ªk^z k«®^®k ^qk|®« ^|i §ª~§kª®· {^|^qkª« ^gª~«« ®rk 

Moreton Bay Region. 

Reporting to inform, educate, and influence action 

Some of Queensland's most prominent women in media joined Prevention Council 

Co-+r^sª =^· ?g5ª^®r s| ^ is«g¯««s~| ^f~¯® ®rk {kis^í« ªk§~ª®s|q ~p i~{k«®sg ^|i 

family violence. 

The discussion was robust, diverse and enlightening. It covered topics such as   

increased reporting, better informed narratives and policies put in place by 

networks to support their own staff.  

It was encouraging to hear a commitment to continue to work on improved 

reporting practices across all mediums. 

The Reporting Domestic and Family Violence forum was part of a suite of work by 

Women's Health Queensland that supports media professionals navigate the 

complexities of reporting on violence against women. 

More information on how media can help shape the public conversation on 

domestic and family violence is available in the L¯kk|«z^|i 5~´kª|{k|®í« 

Domestic and Family Violence Media Guide. 

The Department of Child Safety, Youth and Women is working with 

Australian and international partners to improve the way it works with 

parents experiencing domestic and family violence to keep their 

children safe. 

Informed by the child-centred Safe & TogetherTM model, this work 

focuses on reducing the harm and risks to children by partnering with 

the non-offending parent, while intervening with the perpetrator to 

hold them to account for their use of violent and controlling 

behaviours.  

Through communities of practice there has been an improvement in 

outcomes through this practice of working holistically with families.  

Read more here. 

 

to keep them engaged and safe 

Walking with Dads  

Left to Right: Cathie Schnitzerling (ABC TV and Radio/Women in Media Queensland) Antonia Burke 

(We Al-li Programs) Kylie Lang (Courier Mail), Angela Lynch (Women's Legal Service Queensland) 

Bob Atkinson AO APM (DFV Prevention Council/former QPS Commissioner) Emma Iwinska (CEO 

WHQ) Holly Green (10 News First Queensland) Kay McGrath (DFV Prevention Council and Channel 7 

Queensland) Trina (WHQ) 

https://www.reiq.com/articles/the-reiq-partners-with-q-shelter-to-tackle-domestic-and-family-violence/
https://tenantsqld.org.au/info-for-tenants/domestic-family-violence/
http://www.qshelter.asn.au/elements/2018/12/DFV-Book_WEB_Dec18.pdf
https://www.mbrit.com.au/about
https://www.mbrit.com.au/about
https://www.csyw.qld.gov.au/resources/campaign/end-violence/domestic-family-violence-media-guide.pdf
https://noviolence.org.au/2020/01/15/walking-with-dads/
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Support in the Moreton Bay community for taking responsibility to end domestic and family violence 

In July, the Prevention Council hosted a busy two-day program in the Moreton Bay Region. We met with a range of stakeholders who are leading positive 

community action to help end domestic and family violence. Local service providers informed the Prevention Council about safe and welcoming programs 

they are piloting and delivering for victims and perpetrators, driving positive change in the community. 

 

The Prevention Council met with: 

¶ government agencies who are trialling innovative programs to more effectively support those impacted by domestic and family violence 

¶ funded service providers who are developing and delivering new service models, programs and partnerships while managing increasing 

workloads and COVID-19 related disruptions 

¶ grassroots organisations who are demonstrating the formidable power of individual action to drive change in our communities.  

During workshops and meetings, high school students and local employers were challenged to examine the role of young people and workplaces in 

changing gendered drivers of disrespect and violence, setting the standard for respectful relationships in our peer groups and workplaces, and supporting 

those around us impacted by domestic and family violence. 

Challenging workplaces to shape culture and support those experiencing domestic and family violence  

The Moreton Bay Employer Forum featured some wonderful guest speakers from Unity Water, "¯«®ª^zs^í« +/B +r^zzk|qk and White Ribbon Australia, and was 

co-hosted by MBRIT, who are continuing to support ongoing Prevention Council action in the Region. The Prevention Council will continue to work alongside 

stakeholders over the coming months to shine a light on domestic and family violence. We look forward to sharing more of that work in future editions. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Recognising, developing and sustaining healthy relationships 

The Prevention Council hosted an intimate conversation with student leaders from North Lakes State College and Caboolture State High School as part of their 

Moreton Bay Regional Visit.  

Ensuring our children and young people have the knowledge and skills to recognise, develop and 

sustain respectful and healthy relationships will build their ability to deal with and avoid situations 

of domestic and family violence in the future. 

Shaan Ross-Smith from Griffith University's MATES Bystander Program, led a vibrant and interactive 

session that forced students to thoughtfully consider the language and labels used every day that 

influence ways we respect our peers. 

The Respectful Relationships Education program is delivered to students from Prep to Year 12 to 

develop skills they need to sustain 

relationships free of violence.  

 

 

The Prevention Council came away from our Moreton Bay Region program with a list of action items to work through with stakeholders over coming months.    

We look forward to sharing more of that work in future editions. 

 

We are grateful to Moreton Bay Region Industry and Tourism photographer, Ms Dominika Lis, for all the photographs from our Moreton Bay engagements.  

 

    

https://www.unitywater.com/
https://australiasceochallenge.org/
https://www.whiteribbon.org.au/
https://matebystander.edu.au/
https://education.qld.gov.au/curriculum/stages-of-schooling/respectful-relationships
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Shining a light on domestic and 

family violence 
Government, service providers, business, community groups and individuals across the country are working 

together to bring domestic and family violence out from behind closed doors. Together, we are dismantling 

the culture of silence and stigmatisation and creating a supportive environment where victims and 

perpetrators are able to seek help.  

 

The Prevention Council continues to use its profile to shine a light on domestic and family violence and elder 

abuse, and in particular its impact on those members of our community who may be more vulnerable, who 

may experience violence in different ways, or face additional barriers to accessing support. 

 

Red benches spark important local conversations 

Prk Jªk´k|®s~| +~¯|gsz §ª~{~®k« ®rk Mki M~«k 4~¯|i^®s~|í« wonderful Red Bench project, 

which aims to raise public awareness that domestic and family violence occurs in all 

communities. We are thrilled to see how enthusiastically the project has been embraced by 

local councils, Queensland Government departments (particularly police and corrective 

services), schools, community groups, businesses, sporting clubs and places of worship.  There 

are now 155 benches å with another 25 on the way å encouraging conversations about what 

k^gr ~p ¯« g^| i~ ®~ ê+r^|qk ®rk /|is|që ^|i «®~§ i~{k«®sg ^|i p^{sz· ´s~zk|gkÎ  

 

Moreton Bay Regional Council is speaking out against domestic and family violence by 

installing 12 red benches across the region. The Prevention Council has been working with the 

Townsville City Council and Moreton Bay Regional Council to support their efforts to respond to 

domestic and family violence, as employers and community leaders.  

 

It is not just local councils promoting the Red Bench project. In Townsville, a group of Year 12 

students from Ignatius Park College are to be commended for building and painting the red 

bench now sitting in front of their school. Townsville Police have also installed a red bench 

built by prisoners at the Townsville Correctional Centre in front of the Mundingburra Police 

Station. 

 

The conversations of those involved in planning, making and promoting the red benches have 

the power to change attitudes and behaviour. Consider what conversations you can have to 

spark action in ·~¯ª g~{{¯|s®· ^|i i~g¯{k|® ®rk{ ^® ®rk Mki M~«k 4~¯|i^®s~|í« 4^gkf~~y 

group Conversations from the Red Bench. 

 

 
Using our profile to inform and engage  

Prevention Council members have been using their Council, personal and professional 

profiles to engage different audiences, inform them about different aspects of 

domestic and family violence and encourage them to think about what action they 

take.  

The co-Chairs have had a number of opinion pieces published this year. Among other things, these pieces have highlighted the impact of the COVID-19 

pandemic on women in lockdown, encouraging those experiencing domestic and family violence to seek help and bystanders to speak up and reach out and 

help those experiencing violence and abuse.   

 

 

Other Prevention Council members have been active on radio and television highlighting the overrepresentation of women with disability as victims of 

domestic and family violence, and to promote the inaugural LGBTI Domestic Violence Awareness Day on 28 May 2020.  

We are open to any ideas from you about how we can promote and elevate the voices of domestic and family violence victims, survivors and services.  

 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/302233317438297/?source_id=334592286880245

